
APPROVED                                    Rockville, Maryland 
38-1989                                     November 2, 1989 
 
The Board of Education of Montgomery County met in special session at 
the Carver Educational Services Center, Rockville, Maryland, on 
Thursday, November 2, 1989, at 8:05 p.m. 
 
ROLL CALL     Present:  Dr. James E. Cronin, President 
                         in the Chair 
                        Mrs. Sharon DiFonzo 
                        Mr. Blair G. Ewing 
                        Mrs. Catherine E. Hobbs 
                        Mrs. Marilyn J. Praisner 
                        Ms. Alison Serino 
                        Dr. Robert E. Shoenberg 
 
               Absent:  Mr. Bruce A. Goldensohn 
 
       Others Present:  Dr. Harry Pitt, Superintendent of Schools 
                        Dr. Paul L. Vance, Deputy Superintendent 
 
                        Re:  BUDGET REVIEW PROCESS 
 
Mrs. Praisner explained that this was a continuation of the Board's 
previous discussion in July.  It seemed to her that there were two 
issues: a review of the operating budget process itself and a 
discussion of setting long-term priorities and how they could be 
reflected in the operating budget.  Board members discussed the 
success of the citizens' budget, earlier input by citizens into the 
superintendent's budget, and a possible revision to the public 
hearing process.  In regard to long-range planning, Dr. Shoenberg 
suggested a review of the Board's educational goals and priorities 
along with specific budget actions relating to those priorities.  Mr. 
Ewing commented that the Board had to begin with the business of 
trying to say what they wanted out of the public schools and what 
they wanted children to know when they graduated.  Dr. Shoenberg 
stated that the first step was to set a timetable; however, before 
they got to goal setting they had to get input from the community. 
He suggested a questionnaire focusing on a variety of issues.  Dr. 
Pitt said that staff could sit down and discuss how the Board and 
staff might approach this process, prepare some alternatives, and 
develop some suggested time frames.  It seemed to Mr. Ewing that the 
Board might want to consider pricing out alternatives even before the 
superintendent's budget was available. 
 
Mrs. Praisner asked whether the Board wanted to consider some 
modification of the operating budget process similar to what was done 
with the capital budget.  For example, in the spring clusters might 
submit their views on operating budget priorities.  In public 
hearings, they might want to try some form of sign up by cluster. 
She also suggested that in its budget review, the Board consider 
making motions on their priorities.  Mrs. DiFonzo said they could go 
through the budget, ask questions, and make motions.  All Board 
motions would be costed out so that the Board would have a complete 



list in front of it. 
 
Staff was requested to look at the immediate budget process in 
relation to public hearings.  In the long-range, staff was to 
consider options raised by Board members and propose a process in the 
spring with alternatives for goal setting, community input, and 
long-range planning which would result in Board long-term objectives 
reflected in multiyear budgets. 
 
 
                        Re:  PARENTAL INVOLVEMENT PROCESS 
 
Board members heard a presentation by Mrs. Charlotte Joseph, PIBS 
coordinator, on the second National Institute on Parent Involvement 
in Education.  Staff reported on Head Start and Chapter I parental 
involvement and discussed various ways of involving parents in 
education including staff training.  Already underway was a survey of 
all schools on their parental involvement activities.  Board members 
were informed that criteria used to evaluate the performance of a 
principal included a section on how effectively the school had 
involved parents and the broader community.  Board members discussed 
way of reaching those parents who were not in contact with the school 
as well as the need to share successful practices. 
 
Board members agreed that MCPS already had a great deal of parental 
involvement but no overall goal or policy.  The superintendent 
suggested tying together all the ongoing activities in some way that 
would set an overall goal for the school system for involving and 
helping parents.  Board members said that the key issues were how 
they defined parental involvement in MCPS, where they were going with 
involvement, and how would they know when they had achieved whatever 
goal they set.  Dr. Cronin indicated that it was now up to the Board 
to propose future directions on this issue. 
 
                        Re:  WEIGHTED ENROLLMENT/CLASS SIZE ISSUES 
 
Dr. Pitt reported that staff had developed a paper on weighted 
enrollment in MCPS.  Dr. Vance noted that they had suggested some 
variations of weighted enrollment, and while they had continued to 
survey school systems, it was clear that MCPS was far ahead in 
methods of staffing. 
 
It seemed to Mr. Ewing that this issue had several objectives.  The 
first was to meet the concerns of staff for dealing with the problems 
of workloads imposed by heterogeneity in the classroom.  The second 
was to make mainstreaming work in its broadest sense.  The other side 
of the coin was to avoid tracking of students.  MCPS ought to be 
clear on why they did weighting and why they might want to do more of 
this in the future.  He suggested building this into the goal setting 
process and what they wanted to accomplish.  Dr. Pitt suggested that 
one of the things they wanted to reexamine was the pull out process 
for special needs.  It might be well for a group of principals and 
curriculum people to examine this. 
 



Dr. Shoenberg shared some enthusiasm for the present system and the 
ESOL method.  He pointed out that in the Carnegie study there was the 
notion of a lead teacher who was a manager working with a variety of 
personnel in the classroom and asked that staff see how that notion 
could be applied in MCPS.  Mrs. Praisner agreed with Mr. Ewing's 
remarks and with the idea of a committee looking into options.  She 
also suggested looking at the flexibility pilots about this issue. 
 
Dr. Pitt requested more time to think about a committee to look at 
better utilization of staff in the schools.  Dr. Shoenberg suggested 
that this issue was one more piece for the Board's priority setting 
discussion.  Mr. Ewing said that it was important for the Board to be 
clear as to why they were doing this and to have a statement in 
language the general public could understand. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                        Re:  ADJOURNMENT 
 
The president adjourned the meeting at 11:10 p.m. 
 
 
                        ---------------------------------------- 
                             PRESIDENT 
                        ---------------------------------------- 
                             SECRETARY 
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